

December 22, 2011

Mr. James B. Martin Regional Administrator United States Environmental Protection Agency, Region 8 1595 Wynkoop Street Denver, CO 80202-1129

## RE: EPA Pavillion Field Investigation

Dear Mr. Martin:

Enclosed are the following documents submitted by Encana Oil & Gas (USA) Inc. (Encana) to be included as part of the administrative record:

- 1. A summary paper (Attachment 1) that preliminarily evaluates certain (but not all) aspects of the draft report issued by United States Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) on December 8, 2011 and included in the Federal Register on December 14, 2011; and,
- 2. An independent critique of the 2010 ATSDR report (Attachment 2), "Evaluation of Contaminants in Private Residential Well Water, Pavillion, Wyoming (August 31, 2010)."

These documents supplement the letter from Encana to EPA dated December 21, 2011. The documents submitted in Attachments 1 and 2, as well as the letter submitted December 21, do not include the complete response of Encana to the draft report. That response will be fully developed by Encana during the public comment period and submitted prior to the public comment deadline of January 27, 2012.

Thank you for your consideration of these materials.

Respectfully submitted,

John Schopp

Vice President, North Rockies Business Unit

cc: The Honorable Lisa P. Jackson, Administrator, United States Environmental Protection Agency Mr. Robert M. Sussman, Senior Policy Counsel, United States Environmental Protection Agency Pavillion Working Group

Republic Plaza 370 – 17 Street, Suite 1700 Denver, Colorado United States 80202